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Dear colleagues,

Thank you for this opportunity for presenting a very successful project that the Romanian Chamber of Deputies has organized at the beginning of this year. 
To open our Parliament, to make it more close and transparent to the citizens was one of my priorities since I became Secretary General. At the ASGP meeting held in Geneva, our Austrian colleagues have had a presentation of their Open Parliament Initiative, which we found that is very successful and similar to our project. As a conclusion, thanks to the openness of our colleagues, we have visited the Austrian Parliament in December last year and we had the possibility to discuss not just about the functioning of their parliament but also about this event and get a glimpse of how they managed it. 
Talking about the calendar,
We scheduled our event to happen in the first week of January, to celebrate as well Romania’s accession to the European Union. Even if the first day was January 1st, when usually the people are staying at home with their families, we had the pleasant surprise to have over 5,000 visitors. During the five days, we had approximately 50,000 visitors, from children to elderly people, a wide variety of citizens willing to spend their time of vacation visiting our institution. We closed the event on Friday, January 5th. Every day, we had our doors open for visiting between 10 to 4 p.m. 
Other events:

The Open Parliament didn’t mean just a visit of the Chamber of Deputies. We had drawing exhibitions of children from seven art schools and clubs from Bucharest, named “Integration through children’s eyes”, the topic of the exhibition being how do these children see Romania’s accession to the European Union. 
Two more exhibitions took place during these days: one in cooperation with a coalition of NGOs. It was about the natural beauties of our country, photos taken by the volunteers of this coalition. The other exhibition was about the laws the Romanian Parliament had to adopt in order to fulfil the accession’s conditions. We have exhibited over 10,000 pages of the Official Gazette of Romania, more than 2000 laws passed. 
As of organizing, 
we have delimited a special route for the visitors to follow. In the first day we tried to organize groups of 20 to 30 people with a guide, but we got to the conclusion that we have no human resources or time. So in the next days we have given free access to the visitors, but we gave a short explanation about the route and we put our guides all over the route, so that the people could get further explanations along the way. Of course, given the size of our building, only a part of it could have been visited, but it was for the first time when the public could visit openly the plenum. 
The event had a big echo in the media as well. In these five days, there were 31 articles in the written media and 26 in the audio-visuals. Just to compare, the figures for the last trimester of 2006 were 77 in the written media and 14 in the radio-TV. As context, around 60% of the articles were positive regarding our initiative, around 17% neutral and around 23% negative connotation, but these negative remarks were referred to logistics and the behaviour of some visitors. 
As regarding the number of the visitors, as I mentioned before we had in these five days around 50.000 guests. The total number of visitors we had in the first 3 months of 2006 was 22,297, so less than half of the visitors we had during the Open Parliament. Moreover, the total number of visitors we had in 2006 was 122,119, so we reached almost half of this number in only 5 days.

For an even more openness, we involved our MPs in this activity. The president of the Chamber, Mr. Bogdan Olteanu was the host of the visitors on Wednesday, January 3rd and one of our vice-presidents hosted the guests on Thursday and even Friday. 

To continue this policy of opening our institution to the citizens, our next plan is to open the gardens of the Parliament by demolishing the fence that separates the Parliament from the public area and to transform it into a public space, similar to a park. But more than a park, with grass, trees and fountains. It should be a place with access to information regarding the Parliament and legislative. There should be a museum, open air exhibition and other cultural events organized. We plan this project to happen in partnership with the Association of the Architects of Romania, with whom we already started some projects. 

Some quotes from our guestbook:

„I was very impressed by what I’ve seen. We should visit this place more often, especially when the politicians are here.” unknown

„Here, at the Palace of Parliament was wonderful, like a dream, I liked the most the big rooms. I hope I will work here one day” Nicolae Bianca, 9 years old
 „Nice! Beautiful! An institution we can invite with pride foreigners. All institutions of Romania should look like this... All Romania should look like this building!” – unknown

„I liked it very much, some places are huge and very nice.” Mihai Marina, 8 years old
 „Muy impresionante, muy grande e incredibile, pues como se puedo hacer una ombra arquitectonica en este tiempo!” Baris de Bolivia  

„We have seen too few rooms. A suggestion for the next time: a little more places to visit.” 54 year old lady 

„We liked it very much. Today we have issued the papers for our wedding. It meant a lot to us.” Florin and Irina
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